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Photo by Linda Marsh Phil & Cathy Leonard at the Mayor’s Cup 
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June 25    Social Sail     Lake Townsend 

 

July 9 & 10   Summer Racing Series   Lake Townsend 

 

 

July 16    Blue Chips Regatta    Oak Hollow  

  

  

 

 

 

Governor’s Cup  June 17- 19    Kerr Lake 

 

Chester River Race &  June 17- 19    Rock Hall, MD 

Rock Hall Regatta       (uswayfarer.org) 

 

 

 

 
 

16—Blue Chips, Oak Hollow 
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Photos by Stephanie  

DeLair 

Phil & Cathy Leonard 

Trish McDermott & Ali Kishbaugh 
Steve Morris &  

Holly Deuterman 

Wendell Gundlach & Steve Raper 

Eric Rasmussen 

Ken Butler & Kelly Smith 

Brad Earle 

Arch Altman & Jane Stavely 

Luke Hayes 

Uwe & Nancy Heine 
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Photos by  

Stephanie DeLair 

Mayor’s 

Cup 
continued 

Alan Taylor & Gareth Ferguson 

Ali  & Trish  

Ken Butler & Ali Kishbaugh 

Arch & Jane 

Gareth & Alan 

Ken Warren 

Eric 
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Photos by  

Linda Marsh 

More 

Mayor’s 

Cup  
Photos 

Nancy Torkewitz & Robert Bouknight 
Bart & Janet Streb 

Uwe & Nancy 

Luke 

Arch & Jane 
John Kuzmier 

Mark Hayes &  

George Bageant 

Mike Sigmund & Elle Heywood Linda & Jim Heffernan 

To see more Mayor’s 

Cup photos go to: 

 

 www/

laketownsendyacht-

club.com 
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continued on next page 
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Mayor’s Cup Results 
continued 

Hello Flying Scot Carolinas District Sailors!  

Mayor’s Cup Recap 

We had 14 Scots among the 50 or so boats on Lake Townsend last weekend.  The weather turned out 

better than forecast in every respect, more wind than expected and none of the rain.  On Saturday we ran 

three windward-leeward races in shifty, spotty winds, with Don Smith and Chris Kicinski of Lake Nor-

man Yacht Club outsmarting the shifts to win two and Ray Merrill of Carolina Sailing Club with his 

light wind speed winning one.  

Sunday was absolutely booming with winds in the 10 to 20 mph range. We had a nice, long, two lap 

windward-leeward followed by an Olympic course, both featuring screaming, side-by-side planing under 

spinnaker.  Chris Herman and his son Gabriel won both on their home lake.  

Although they never won a race, Tom Bews and Nick Huffeldt switched skipper/crew roles and took 

consistent seconds and thirds to win the regatta.  Don Smith and Chris Kicinski finished second, my son 

Silas and I finished third, Ray Merrill and his young crew Alex White fourth, and Chris and Gabriel 

fifth. 

Two regattas down, five to go.  Seven boats raced both Great 48 and Mayor’s cup and so are half way to 

the four races needed to qualify.  Of those seven boats, I am at the top of the leaderboard, with Steven 

Jones and Chris Herman, both of Lake Townsend Yacht Club, close behind.    

Your Carolinas District Governor, 

Charlie Buckner 

FS 5971 
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May Race Report 

Hi All -  

I have finally tamed the hydra at work and now have time to send out the scores! 

Saturday the 14th was a pretty windy day - the recorded wind average for the races was around 18 mph.   
There were 13 boats that sailed in the first race and 7 in the last. Boats retired whether from broken parts, 

fear of broken boat parts or fear of broken people parts. 

If I had a better camera I could have caught the splendidness of seeing the club Wayfarer with spinnaker 
unfurled planing downwind. 2nd, 3rd and 4th place were tied or very close. Fantastic job Luke, Nick and 

visitor Gary. Though Tom and Robert Bouknight were hard to beat in first. 

Sunday there were about 4 boats that went out for a good scream up the lake in a great breeze. Not 
enough boats to race, but plenty of excitement.   Sunday is 
on the calendar as a social sail, but don't be fooled it is 
really a race day. No telling what Tom will come up with 
for his Sunday race in July.  I am planning a “predicted log 
race” in August. There are Sunday prizes at the social! Sep-

tember's Sunday race is the finale for Women on the Water. 

Plenty of activity coming up -  come out and encourage the 
people that are interested in sailing, might be some potential 
racing competition there. There are the sailing lessons, 
share your enthusiasm for racing, by teaching even for a day 

or two. Alan says there are lots of opportunities.  

~See you on the water. 

Nancy Collins Heine 

Vice Commodore 

Club Wayfarer, planing downwind under 

spinnaker with Nicholas Huffeldt and Max 

Messinger. Photo by Scott Bogue 
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Robert Bouknight, Nancy Torkewitz & Tom Bews 

Phil Andrews with his sons Gavin & Gray 

Nicholas Huffeldt & Max Messinger 

Wendell Gundlach & Mark Wilson 

Brad Earle & Logan Hayes 
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A Note from New Member Priyesh Narsale 

 

Dear David (and Joleen), 

 I wanted to thank you and the RC team for the opportunity to partici-

pate during the Mayor's Cup on Sat. It was pleasure meting you, 

Stephanie, Peter, Bob and Jack and several others (Linda, Frank, Scott, 

Nancy, Uwe, Hudson, Otto).   

I enjoyed being on the Race Committee and getting my first lessons in 

the activities involved.  I hope I was not too much distraction for the 

committee and somewhat of a help.  

I am already looking into the scratch sheet and considering participat-

ing on RC for July 9th or 10th (based on what work and family sched-

ule allows.) As soon as I can confirm, I will sign-up on scratch sheet and let you know.  

Also, as I was not able to meet with Wanda, could you please pass on my thanks to her for the lunch on 

Sat. It was very thoughtful of her and certainly very helpful.  

For now, I am secretly hoping for at least one cancellation for the Beginner's class this weekend and see 

if I can get in. I will reach out to Otto to check again. Else, will patiently await July 16-17.  

David, thanks again for letting me drop 

my first anchor. It is a special memory 

and looking forward to many more...  

I have attached some pictures I took on 

Sat.  

See you soon.  

Kind Regards, 

Priyesh 

PRO: Peter Hamilton      Photo Boat Driver: Scott Bogue 

Signal Recorder: Stephanie DeLair     

Time Keeper: Bob Moates      Registration: John Carr 

Signal Flags: Priyesh Narsale      

Signal Boat Driver: David Duff     Salad & Desserts: Ruth Barker &  

         Sally Foroudi 

SCAT 1: George Bageant & Mark Hayes 

SCAT 2: Frank Meldau & Leslie (CSC) 

 

Photographer: Linda Marsh 
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News from Our Intrepid Member 

Matt Stalnaker 

 

In LTYC non-sailing news, I missed the Mayor's cup because I was training for the James River Run-

down 140-mile race that took place this past weekend. My goal was under 24 hours. I completed it in 

22:57, which was good enough for third. The tension of time sailing vs kayaking continues - but at least 

LTYC members are taking home hardware. Maybe someday I'll be good a good enough sailor to actually 

sail in an adventure race.  

 

The race did allow me to spend quite a bit of time with a few folks who sail out of St. Petersburg, FL 

yacht club and am hoping to go down there and work on keel boat sailing with them in the future.  

 
Matt 

 The First Sailing Class of 2016 

Many thanks to all of you who put effort into the successful completion of the first 2016 adult sailing 

class. We had a few anxious moments but we made it all work and brought everyone home safely. This 

is truly a team event. I am glad that each of you spoke up often and provided your own perspective and 

instruction to the class. Post class comments were positive with at least two folks considering taking In-

termediate lessons. Fair Winds,  Jim Heffernan 

Back in the classroom safe & sound 

Photos by Otto Afanador 

The storm was coming up fast! 
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2016 Let’s Go Sailing Recap 

We had a lovely community sailing event on May 28th!   

30 members and 65 guests enjoyed a light air day at the lake.   

Almost half of our guests were in the under 12 age group, with a small dusting of teens. 

Most of our guests had never been to Lake Townsend before!   

Everyone had a ball and were thrilled to have the opportunity to be sailing. 

One  young lady, about 4, was quite put out that she had to come back to shore.  She kept trying to get 

back to the boat! 

Thank you to the members who volunteered their time on shore and on the water to promote sailing in 

Greensboro. 

I want to be sure we acknowledge all those who helped: 

Skippers: 

Steve Raper 

Tom and Aubry Bews 

Otto Afanador 

Uwe and Nancy Heine 

Ken Warren 

Hudson Barker and Kiran Battepati 

Jim Heffernan 

Phil Leonard 

Steve and Avery Morris 

 

Knot Tying: 

Linda Heffernan 

Eric Rasmussen 

Peter Dahl 

 

Shore Support: 

Scott Bogue 

Joleen Rasmussen 

David Duff 

Tom Bews (for scooping the goose poop) 

Alan Taylor 

 

Food: 

Wanda Williams and her family, Edith & Chris Wrzenski 

Sally Foroudi 
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Eric Rasmussen 

Tom Bews 

doing what he 

does best! 

Uwe & Nancy Heine  

take a gang sailing 

Another gang 

going sailing 

Ken Warren 

takes a group out 

Joleen Rasmussen & David Duff 

Jim Heffernan takes a family sailing Phil Leonard gives a ride on his Hobie 

Peter Dahl teaches knot tying 

Linda Heffernan teaches knot tying 
Cathy Leonard tries an Aqua Finn 
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Adopt-A-Boat Program 
by David Duff, Commodore 

 

LTYC will once again host the Tanzer 16 Nationals competition this September 17th 

& 18th. What you may not realize is that our club has a fleet of six Tanzer 16s ready 

for sailing. If you would like to compete in this event, you’ve got about three months 

to practice and get to know the boat. Specifically, if you would like to get to know a 

particular Tanzer, we’re inviting you to participate in what we are calling “Adopt a 

Boat”. Our vision for this program is for an individual club member to take some 

ownership for the upfitting, tuning and "nice to haves" of “your” boat in return for 

the first right of usage at club events between now and the Nationals and, of course, 

use of "your" boat at the Nationals. Needless to say, club usage is not restricted to 

racing events; these boats can also be used at the monthly social sailing events and, 

after 3 events, outside of regularly scheduled events. There will be plenty of time for 

you to hone your boat and your skills. 

 

For those who feel they do not have the necessary skills, the Equipment Committee 

will offer assistance. 

  

If you would like to participate in this program, use the 2016 Club Boat Usage 

scratch sheet (under Participation Scratch Sheet on the home page) to reserve your 

dates and make a notation in the notes. See the club boat usage policy for more de-

tails. The club is not financially prepared to purchase new sails or major equipment 

for these boats (but would welcome donations!) Expenditures for desirable repairs 

and upgrades should be discussed with our Equipment Committee Chair (Scott 

Bogue). The hope is that this program will inspire members to 1) defend our club's 

honor at the Nationals; 2) get involved with improving the fleet; and 3) use these 

available Tanzer 16s on a regular basis for both pleasure and competition, especially 

if they do not own a boat. 
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Please Like LTYC on facebook 

• Check in at LTYC on facebook 

• Tag us 

• Write an endorsement for LTYC 

• Like LTYC on the “Like” page 

• Post a review of LTYC on FB 

• If you need help to post pictures or a video on our page, 

please contact JC Aller at aller.jc@gmail.com 

We welcome contributions to the Newsletter: 

 

• Photos 

• Articles 

• Technical and how-to’s 

• Equipment you can’t live without 

• Boat maintenance 

• Sailing with your spouse 

• New member bios 

 

Confused Bird 

 

 

This sandpiper and her mate built a nest right in the middle 

of the gravel parking lot at Lake Townsend. When pressed 

for an explanation, she said, "According to my GPS, this is 

Ocracoke Island!"  

 

Photo by Scott Bogue 

Etc. 
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Lake Townsend Yacht Club Board 

Commodore: David Duff ♦ 336-908-9754 ♦ homengso@triad.rr.com 

Vice Commodore/Races: Nancy Collins-Heine ♦ 336-585-0951 ♦ heineu@bellsouth.net 

Education/Rear Commodore: Alan Taylor ♦ 530-263-3009 ♦ alan@lakelevel.com  

Treasurer:  Hudson Barker ♦ 336-644-1060 ♦ hudsonbarker@att.net 

Secretary/History: George Bageant ♦ 336-267-0293 ♦ gbageant@hotmail.com  

Equipment: Scott Bogue ♦ 336-707-9183 ♦ scott.aomci@gmail.com  

Membership: Joleen Rasmussen ♦ 919-440-2802 ♦ joleenrasmussen@embarqmail.com 

Social: Steve Morris ♦ 336-601-1428 ♦ samorris@triad.rr.com and Wanda Williams ♦ 518-339-0431 

♦ wandawka@gmail.com 

Webmaster: Steve Raper ♦ 336-500-7309 ♦ sraper4051@outlook.com  

Mayor’s Cup/Nominating/Past Commodore: Alan Taylor ♦ 530-263-3009 ♦ alan@lakelevel.com 

Newsletter/Publicity/Social Sailing: Trish McDermott ♦ 336-707-2846 ♦ 88hawkgt650@gmail.com 

Social Media / Publicity: JC Aller ♦ 336-580-0528 ♦ aller.jc@gmail.com  

Note: Board meetings are open to all members. They are held the first Thursday of each month at 5:45. 

Greensboro Christian Church, 3232 Yanceyville St., Greensboro, NC. Share your thoughts and ideas! 

Otto Afanador, ottosolar@aol.com, (336)-269-1765 

Jeanne Allamby, jeanne.a.allamby@usps.gov, (401)-996-0198 

JC Aller, aller.jc@gmail.com, (336)-580-0528 

John Carr, carrjl_40514@yahoo.com, (859)-227-3688 

Susan Cole, sscole@triad.rr.com, (336)-707-0678 

Christopher Ford, chriss_ross_ford@yahoo.com, (856)-332-0876  

Kevin Gheen, ktgheen721@gmail.com, (336)-676-2369 

Trish McDermott, 88hawkgt650@gmail.com, (336)-707-2846 

Kathy Medlin, kathy@medlin.biz, (336)-255-0069 

Steve Newgard, slnpicture@aol.com, (336)-688-4952 

Kevin Perks, kevinperks@yahoo.com, (336)-269-5973 

Keith Smoot, keith@br1980.com, (336)-996-6734 

Marty Van Hecke, 1vanhecke@gmail.com 

William Young, woyoung@triad.rr.com, (336)-707-0295 

 Want to be added to this list? Email membership@laketownsendyachtclub.com 

Skippers: Here are people Available to Crew: 
 

Lake Townsend Yacht Club Board 

Commodore: David Duff ♦ 336-908-9754 ♦ homengso@triad.rr.com 

Vice Commodore/Races: Nancy Collins-Heine ♦ 336-585-0951 ♦   

uwenancyheine@gmail.com 

Education/Rear Commodore: Alan Taylor ♦ 530-263-3009 ♦ alan@lakelevel.com  

Treasurer:  Hudson Barker ♦ 336-644-1060 ♦ hudsonbarker@att.net 

Secretary/History: George Bageant ♦ 336-267-0293 ♦ gbageant@hotmail.com  

Equipment: Scott Bogue ♦ 336-707-9183 ♦ scott.aomci@gmail.com  

Membership: Joleen Rasmussen ♦ 919-440-2802 ♦ joleenrasmussen@embarqmail.com 

Social: Steve Morris ♦ 336-601-1428 ♦ samorris@triad.rr.com and Wanda Williams ♦ 518-339-0431 

♦ wandawka@gmail.com 

Webmaster: Steve Raper ♦ 336-500-7309 ♦ sraper4051@outlook.com  

Mayor’s Cup/Nominating/Past Commodore: Alan Taylor ♦ 530-263-3009 ♦ alan@lakelevel.com 

Newsletter/Publicity/Social Sailing: Trish McDermott ♦ 336-707-2846 ♦ 88hawkgt650@gmail.com 

Social Media / Publicity: JC Aller ♦ 336-580-0528 ♦ aller.jc@gmail.com  

Note: Board meetings are open to all members. They are held the first Thursday of each month at 5:45. 

Greensboro Christian Church, 3232 Yanceyville St., Greensboro, NC. Share your thoughts and ideas! 



Classified Ads 

Buy – Sell –  Want to Buy 
Boats-Equipment-Accessories — Ads run for 3 months if not renewed. 

newsletter@laketownsendyachtclub.com  
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Wayfarer for Sale — Price Reduced 

1961 Mark I Wooden Wayfarer, #276 Epiphany    

1961 Wooden Wayfarer, Mark I #276 “Epiphany” 
This boat was made from a kit to class specifications by Wally Cavill in 1961. It is hunter green with 
double pinstripe. Hull, deck and interior are in good shape, having been restored in 2012 and consis-
tently maintained since then. It has a gold colored Proctor mast with spinnaker, jib and main halyards 
inside. The boat is fully rigged for spinnaker use. The McNamara racing main, jib and spinnaker sails 
are 3 years old, and in good shape. Storm jib and cruising sail with 2 sets of reefing points are included. 
Centerboard, rudder, tiller, tiller extension and spinnaker pole, all blocks and cleats, all sheets and hal-
yards are in excellent condition. A compass is mounted behind thwart. It has a ratchet block for the main 
sheet. A jib furler is on the bow, a very useful addition. Also included are aft bench seats. 
A Pamco tilt trailer with 12 inch wheels and spare tire is included. Has new wheel bearings, seals and 
bearing buddies. Boat cover is 3 years old, in excellent shape for mast up or down storage. Epiphany is 
ready to race or cruise! 
$4900 Contact AnnMarie Covington at 336-266-5919 or hobieone57 at yahoo.com for more pictures or 
information.                 6/16 

 

Tanzer for Sale 
For sale: Tanzer 16. This is a good boat with a good racing record. Sails are in decent shape. Two spin-
nakers. New Sailor's Tailor cover. Solid trailer. Selling because I need more room for family and guests 
to cruise the lake. A good buy at $2,000. Call JC Aller at (336)580-0528 or email at aller.jc@gmail.com.  
 

4/16 

 

Flying Scot for Sale 
For sale. Flying Scot built 1983 # 3915. Tee Nee trailer in nice condition. Recently upfitted, race ready 
boat. Remarkable condition for boat of this vintage. Offered to club members first. Call Wendell. 336 
209 2736.    $6500 

4/16 


